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Principal’s Report 

Next Monday will be a first for our school. 

Sadly our presentation day and school 

performance will go ahead without an au-

dience. Covid restrictions make it impossi-

ble for the event to go ahead with par-

ents/carers in attendance. We have de-

cided to proceed and all parents will re-

ceive a copy of the production and 

presentation as an end of year gift. We 

had waited until the last minute for this de-

cision in the hope conditions may change, 

however, we must be guided by NSW 

Health and the Department of Education 

in these matters.   

 

Next year, Mr Jeffers will be working in a 

new role across the 3MAPS schools. He will 

be the new Digital Classroom Officer 

(DCO) providing technology support to 

staff and students at Moorland, Johns Riv-

er and Herons Creek. Mr Jeffers will now 

be on class at Moorland for 2 days per 

week. We also welcome Mr Tomasone to 

our school for 3 days a week, Mr To-

masone has been at Johns River for many 

years, he will join Mr Jeffers working with 

the junior class and Mrs Williams and I will 

be sharing the senior class. We also wel-

come Mrs Jenny Stevenson our AP C & I. 

At this stage we anticipate an enrolment 

of 24 students. 

 

If parents have any questions or concerns 

please give me a call. 

 

Lyn Schneider - Principal 
 

 

December 

9th Thurs  Year 6 farewell @ School  

13th Monday Production and Presentation Day 

16th Thursday Last day of school 

17th Friday School Development Day (staff) 

15 Church St Moorland NSW 2443 

T: 02 6556 5151   E: moorland-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au   

 
 

Riley 

For being consistently polite and well 
mannered all year 
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Canteen  
Thank you Helen for running canteen this Friday. 

As this is our last canteen day for the year stock 

levels are running low, not all menu items are 

available however substitutes will be offered 

where possible. 
 

Production Costumes 
Dress rehearsal for the school production is this 

Friday. Some students have been asked to bring 

in a few common clothing items from home for 

their costumes by tomorrow - Individual notes 

listing what is required are attached to this 

newsletter. Please do not purchase costumes 

items, if you don’t have something on the list 

that’s ok send in what you can, we will adapt if 

needed. 

 

Recipe Book Fundraiser 
This lovely recipe book complied by Racheal 

features all the recipes cooked by the students 

at school throughout the year as well as family 

favourites from the school community. The 

books are being sold for $10 and are available 

for pick up next week. All money raised will go 

back into supporting our fantastic Kitchen Gar-

den Program. Please contact the office to 

place your order now.  

 

Miss Drayton 
We would like to congratulate Miss Drayton on 

her permanent appointment as classroom 

teacher at Hastings Secondary College - West-

port Campus. Miss Drayton has been an asset to 

our school and we will miss having her at Moor-

land. Her new position in the support unit is well 

deserved and I am very proud of her achieve-

ments. Congratulations Miss D.   

Mrs Schneider 

 


